
Regular Meeting 

August 14, 2012 

 

The regular meeting of the Mount Jackson Town Council was scheduled for August 14, 

2012 at 7:30 p.m. in Council Chambers at 5901 Main Street. Roll call was taken with the 

following in attendance: Joseph Williams, Mayor, Kenneth Hackenbracht, and Rodney 

Shepherd. Absent: Dennis Andrick, Todd Holtzman, Donnie Pifer, and Kay P. Whetzel, 

Councilmembers. Also present: Doug Arthur, Town Attorney, Clark Draper, Town 

Manager, Neil Showalter, Finance Director, and Judy Fultz, Clerk. Visitors present: Chris 

Brown and Peter Shoemaker. 

 

The meeting was cancelled due to: No sufficient number for a quorum.  

 

Peter Shoemaker stated he was looking at the billing for utilities. He has never used more 

than the minimum amount.  He was advised there are three businesses in the building. He 

is being billed for three minimum bills – one for each business. He feels he is being 

singled out. He has talked to Town  Manager Clark Draper and Finance Director Neil 

Showalter. He is asking for an opinion on the billing. The matter will be researched and 

he will be notified.  

 

Councilman Shepherd presented a plaque to Chris Brown, on behalf of the Mayor and 

Town Council, for his service as Town Attorney for the Town of Mount Jackson.   


